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ChairmanPhil Novak
Illinois Pollution ControlBoard
Stateof Illinois
Suite11-500
100 W. Randolph
Chicago,IL 60601

DearChairmanNovak:

Severalmonths ago, when more than 100 Illinois municipalities were mandatedto
removeradiumfrom their drinking water, I was informedthat manycommunitieswere
removingthe radiumfrom their drinking waterby dumpingthe radioactivesolids in the
sewerandspreadingtheresultingsludgeon farmsandopenland.

As I understandit, the JEPAis now proposingto dramaticallyweakentheWaterQuality
Standardsto allow more of this radioactivecarcinogento be dischargedinto Illinois
waterways.

I amvery concernedabouthow the stateis overseeingandregulatingcommunityplansto
cleanup the drinking water. ifl fact, severalmonthsago I senta letter to• JEPADirector
ReneeCipriano posingseveralimportantquestions:including the safetyof discharging
radium into the municipal sewei~systems and the potential public health and
environmentalramificationsof suchdisposal. I also askedif, and if sohow, the agency
would enforcerestrictionson applyingtheresultingradium-taintedsludgeto openland.

Additionally, I am concernedabout municipal sewerworkers and other public works
employeeswho may be exposedto the radioactivewasteswithout their knowledgeor
consent.I would like theIEPA to addressthepotentiallong-termimplicationsto workers,
andpotential liabilities formunicipalitiesthattreatandhandlethesludge.

My constituents,the residentsof Kane County, and the citizensof Illinois deserveto
know why the IEPA is allowing communitiesto cleanthedrinkingwaterby polluting the
landandwaterways.
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To date,I havenot yet heardback from theagencyor the director. As you considerthe
proposedrule change,I would askthat you considerthesefundamentalenvironmental
and public health and safety questions and reflect on why this makes sensefor
communitiesthroughoutthe state.I respectfullyrequestthat, unlesstherearesatisfactory
answersfrom the agencythat prove there are no threatsposed to the public and
environment,you reject this proposedrule change. I would also ask that you further
consideranyenforcementactionthe boardcanmakeregardingviolation ofexisting state
radiumdisposalstandardsaspartofwaterremediationprojects.

The failure to promoteand enforcethe already existing standardsis putting farmers,
families,public worksemployeesandfuturehomeownersat unnecessaryrisk to exposure
to highlyconcentratedamountsofradium.

This issue is of great importanceto my constituentsalong with residentsthroughout
Illinois. All known and unknownthreatsmust be thoroughly exploredto protect the
public andenvironment.

I appreciateanyconsiderationyou cangive to my request.

Sincerely,

~
Chairman
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